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December 11, 2014
Richard G. Lambert, PhD, EdS 
Editor 

National Head Start Dialog 

Dear Dr. Lambert, 

On behalf of my co-authors, I am submitting the enclosed manuscript, “Harvest for Healthy Kids: A nutrition education curriculum aligned with the Head Start Child Development and Early Learning Framework” for consideration for potential publication in National Head Start Association (NHSA) Dialog. This manuscript has been submitted solely to NHSA Dialog and has not been previously published.
Harvest for Healthy Kids is a nutrition education curriculum targeted to preschool-aged children in early care and education settings. The curriculum was developed in collaboration with Head Start administrators and teachers. In the enclosed manuscript, we present the curriculum and assess its usability among Head Start teachers who participated in a pilot-study. Our findings indicate that the teachers perceived that the curriculum was easy to understand and an acceptable and feasible way to promote healthy eating habits among children; the teachers also perceived that implementing Harvest for Healthy Kids requires systems-level supports. 
We believe this manuscript will be of interest to NHSA Dialog readers given that early care and education settings have enormous potential to help children develop healthy eating habits yet few nutrition education curricula have been designed for childcare providers and preschool teachers. 
If you have any questions about the manuscript, please do not hesitate to contact me, the corresponding author, by email at izumibet@pdx.edu or by phone at (503) 725-5102. Thank you for your consideration. 
Sincerely,
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Betty T. Izumi, PhD, MPH, RD

Assistant Professor 

College of Urban and Public Affairs


School of Community Health


www.pdx.edu/sch





Post Office Box 751	503-725-4401 tel


Portland, Oregon 97207-0751	503-725-5100 fax


Suite 450 Urban Center 	


506 SW Mill Street	





Dear 





My name is Dr. Betty Izumi and I am a researcher from the School of Community Health at Portland State University. I am writing to invite you to participate in the evaluation of Harvest for Healthy Kids, a fruit and vegetable promotion program for families with infants and toddlers that Mt. Hood Community College will be implementing this year in its Early Head Start program.  





If you decide to participate in the evaluation, you will be asked to complete a food and nutrition knowledge, attitudes, behaviors, and skills survey in August 2013 and again in September 2014. The survey will take about 10 minutes to complete. While completing the survey, it is possible that you may feel uncomfortable answering some of the questions. Please be assured that you may refuse to answer any survey questions. In addition to the survey, we will request limited non-identifying demographic information about your family from MHCC Early Head Start. To thank you for your participation in the evaluation, you will receive a cooking tool (e.g. grater, spatula) after completion of each survey. You may not receive any direct benefit from participating in the evaluation but your participation will help to increase knowledge about how to promote fruits and vegetables among families with infants and toddlers. 





Any information obtained in connection with the evaluation activities will be kept confidential.  Your name will never to be matched to your survey responses or demographic information. This information will be kept confidential by removing any information that can identify you before it is shared with Portland State University. All information collected as part of the evaluation will be reported only as part of a group along with answers from others. 





Your participation is voluntary. If you choose not to participate, you will not be negatively impacted in any way. You may also withdraw your participation in the evaluation activities at any time without affecting your relationship with Mt. Hood Community College or Portland State University.





If you have any questions about this study, please contact Dr. Betty Izumi, 506 SW Mill St., Suite 450, Portland State University, (503) 725-5102, � HYPERLINK "mailto:izumibet@pdx.edu" ��izumibet@pdx.edu�. If you have any concerns or questions about your participation in evaluation activities or your rights as a research participant, please contact Human Subjects Research Review Committee, 1600 SW 4th St., Market Center Building, Ste. 620, Portland, OR, (503) 725-2227, � HYPERLINK "mailto:HSRRC@pdx.edu" �HSRRC@pdx.edu�. 





Your signature indicates that you have read and understand the above information and agree to participate in the Harvest for Healthy Kids evaluation. The researcher will provide you with a copy of this form for your own records.








________________________________________________	__________________


Signature								Date





_______________________________________________


Printed name
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